ST. SAVA SERBIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH MARCH 2008 ANNOUNCEMENTS / NEWS — ОБЈАВЕ / НОВОСТИ

ANNUAL MEETING: The Annual Meeting of our Parish was held on February 17, 2008 with an opening prayer and a quorum present. The Meeting Notes of the 2007 Annual Meeting were approved. The proposed Parish Bylaws were approved as mailed to parishioners. The following were elected to open positions on the Church Board: Mary Jane Vujovic, financial secretary; Dragan Popovich and Mile Stevanovic, members at large. Outgoing Board Officers Dan (Dusan) Cekarmis, financial secretary, and Dragan Beribak and Bronko Cekarmis, members at large, were thanked for their service. The following were elected to the 2009 Nominating Committee: Mike Jankovich, Peter Lalic, Cedo Marusic and Vladimir Radojevic. By virtue of his position as priest, Fr. Ilija is automatically on the Nominating Committee. The following were elected to the Auditing Board: Judy Petrovich and Anne Preston. The tutors for this year are: Cedo Marusic, Zoran Glisic and Vladimir Radojevic.

The operating budget of \$102,266 for 2008 was approved. Peter Lalic was elected to be a delegate at the Diocesan Sabor in Moraga, CA on February 22 and 23, 2008 along with Milan Vincic as president. The treasurer, stewardship, KSS and Choir reports were presented and approved. Milan Vincic and Fr. Ilija gave their reports, which were approved.

Included in this year's budget is a part time position for a clerk to help with administrative work such as filing, monthly bulletin, typing, etc. This person should be computer literate in both English and Serbian. Please contact Fr. Ilija for further information.

Also, in this year's budget is a part time position for someone to clean the inside of the church building. This includes all rooms, on both floors. Contact Milan Vincic if you are interested.

Rade Spasojevic volunteered to be the Bookstore manager. Dusan Cekarmis, Jr. was thanked for his service in managing the bookstore. The design of Parking Lot Upgrade was approved and is to be funded by separate donations. The remodel of the women's and men's toilet rooms along with the refreshment bar was approved and is to be funded by separate funding. The meeting was closed with a prayer.

Годишња Скупштина: Годишња седница наше парохије одржала се 17-ог фебруара 2008 год. отварањем са молитвом. Кворум је био присутан. Записник од 2007 године је био примљен. Предложени Парохијски Правилник, који је послат парохијанима, био је примљен. Изабрани су следећи чланови за упражњена места у Управниом одбору: Мери Џеин Вујовић, рачуновођа; Драган Поповић и Миле Стевановић општи чланови. Одлазећи чланови управног одбора Душан Чекармиш, Драган Берибак и Бранко Чекармиш су били похваљени за њихов рад. Изабрани за Номинационални одбор за 2009 год су: Мајк Јанковић, Петар Лалић, Чедо Марушић и Владимир Радојевић. Као свештеник, отац Илија је аутоматички члан овог одбора. Изабрани за надзорни одбор су: Џуди Петровић и Ана Престон. Тутори за ову годину су: Чедо Марушић, Зоран Глишић, и Владимир Радојевић.

Радни буџет о \$102,266 за 2008 год. био је примљен. Петар Лалић изабран је као делегат на Епархиском Сабору у Морагу, КА, 22 и 23 фегруара 2008 год са Миланом Винчићом као преседником. Благајна и старатељствени извештаји као и КСС и Хорски извештаји су примљени. Милан Винчић и отац Илија дали су своја извештаје и они су примљени.

У буџету за ову годину постоји потреба за секретарицом (није пуно радно време, повремено) да помогне у администрацији као и систематизацији, месечним билтеном, куцањем на рачунару, и.т.д. Особа треба бити компутерски образована са знањем оба језика, српским и енглеским. Контактирајте оца Илију за више информација.

Такође, у одобреном буџету постоји привремено запослење за настојника да чисти црквену зграду. Укључују се све собе на оба спрата. Контактирајте Милана Винчића за више информације.

Раде Спасојевић примио се да управља књижаром. Душан Чекармиш, малђи, био је признат као бивши управник књижаре. Пројект за поправку паркинг лота био је примљен а да се плати посебно. Ремоделирање

купатила за жене и мушкарце и бар за пиће био је примљен да се плати посебно. Седница се завршила са молитвом.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: More and more children are attending church and are present for religious classes as well as folklore. Parents are reminded that for children to participate in folklore, children have to be present at the beginning of Divine Liturgy and attend religious classes. Thank you for your cooperation.

Хришћанско Образовање: Све више и више деце долазу у цркву и учествује у веронауци и фолклору. Да би деца могла да учествују у фолклору, обавезно је да буду пристуна на богослужењу у почетку и да учествују у веронауци. Хвала на вашој сарадњи.

HOME BLESSINGS: On January 19th we celebrated the Feast of the Baptism of Jesus Christ – Theophany. Traditionally we have our homes blessed with the water blessed at Theophany. If you haven't had your home blessed recently or if you have moved, please consider the importance of receiving God's blessing. One of the best ways to keep demons out of your house is to have it blessed in the sign of the Cross. Contact Fr. Ilija as soon as possible to request a blessing. If you had your home blessed last year, Fr. Ilija will contact you to schedule a convenient time.

Освештење Домова – Водица: 19. јануара прославили смо празник Крштења Исуса Христа – Богојављење. Традициално, наше куће се освештавају са водом која је благословена на Богојављење. Ако ваш дом није скоро био освештан или сте се преселили, молим вас да размотрите о важности примања Божјег благослова. Најбољи начин спречавања ђавола да дође у кућу је да се кућа освешта са знаком Крста. Контактирајте оца Илију што пре да замолите да дође за водицу. Ако је ваша кућа освештана прошле године, отац Илија ће вас контактирати за повољно време да дође.

LENDING LIBRARY: We recently received a number of spiritual books in the Serbian language for review. Since more and more people are interested to read and learn about our Orthodox Faith, it would be more convenient if we could increase our library with more books. This would be easier than for every individual to buy many books. Won't you please consider donating any amount to purchase these books. Our goal is to collect \$ 2,000. Thank you!

Позајамна Библиотека: Скоро смо добили неколико духовних књига на српском језику на преглед. Све више и више људи је заинтересовано да чита и научи о нашој православној вери. Било би јако добро ако би могли да повећамо нашу библиотеку са овим књигама. Ово би било лакше него да свако купи пуно књига. Молимо вас да размотрите ово и подарите колико можете да се купе ове књиге. Наш циљ је да скупимо 2,000 \$. Хвала вам!

LECTURES: Metropolitan Kallistos (Ware), noted Orthodox Scholar from England, will be lecturing in Seattle: March 4, 2008; 9:30 a.m.; "What is Prayer"; at First Free Methodist Church (near Seattle Pacific University) (no cost). March 4, 2008; 7:30 p.m.; "Salvation in Christ: The Orthodox Approach"; at Upper Gwinn Commons, Seattle Pacific University (no cost). March 5, 2008; 6:30 p.m.; "The Healing Journey of Great Lent"; at St. Demetrios Greek Orthodox Church (donations accepted).

Предавања: Његово високопреосвештенство Калистос (Вер), чувани научник из Енглеске, предаваће у Seattle: 4 март 2008 год.; 9:30 ч.; "Шта је молитва". 4 март 2008; 19:30 ч.; "Спасење у Христу по Православљу". 5 март 2008; 18:30 ч.; "Исцељено путовање у Великом Посту".

WOCA (Washington Orthodox Clergy Association) LENTEN VESPERS: All services begin at 5:00 p.m. March 16, 2008: St. Spiridon Church; March 23: Holy Assumption Church; March 30: Holy Resurrection Church; April 6: St. Thomas Church; April 13: St. Paul Church. For locations visit WOCA website: http://www.orthodoxwashington.com/.

Удружење Правослних Свештеника у Вашингтону – Вечерње Богослужење: Видите горе: